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Order Instituting Rulemaking to DATE NO^ 1 4 

Implement the Commission's NOV 1 4 2007 
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to Examine the Integration of 
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into Procurement Policies. 

REPLY COMMENTS OF THE DIVISION OF RATEPAYER ADVOCATES 
ON ALLOWANCE ALLOCATION ISSUES 

I. INTRODUCTION 

Pursuant to the October 15,2007 "Administrative Law Judges' Ruling Requesting 

Comments and Noticing Workshop on Allowance Allocation Issues," the Division of 

Ratepayer Advocates ( D M )  respectfully submits the following reply comments 

following the November 5,2007 workshop at which these issues were further discussed. 

D M  observes that it is difficult to reach final conclusions about the optimal distribution 

of allowances through auctions andlor administrative allocation in the absence of 

information regarding potential rate impacts that would result under various scenarios. 

As discussed in Section I1 F below, information that would allow comparison of the rate 

impacts that would occur under various scenarios would be usefbl in reaching the 

ultimate recommendations about distribution of allowances. 



11. DISCUSSION 

A. AU providers of electricity should be required to achieve 
greenhouse gas (GHG) reductions beginning in 2012 reductions using a 
common benchmark. 

DRA observes that while parties have different positions in the initial allocation 

methodology, there is general consensus that "allocation should be made in a manner that 

ensures that all providers of electricity eventually reach the same level of carbon 

inten~ity."~ The real questions then become "how soon should the common benchmark 

be adopted for all regulated entities?" and "how much time should the entities be given to 

transition to this common benchmark," given that they have different starting points. The 

Los Angeles Department of Water and Power (LADWP) proposes the year 2020 for 

reaching a common benchmark This would allow a transition period of thirteen 

years, starting with the enactment of Assembly Bill (AB) 32, when GHG emission 

reduction became an imminent reality, and ending when all regulated entities are required 

to achieve the benchmark level. Thirteen years is an unnecessarily long transition period 

and does not adequately further AB32's intent that immediate actions are necessary to 

mitigate the potential irreversible impacts of global warming. 

In fact, global warming has been an internationally recognized issue since the 

introduction of the Kyoto Protocol into a United Nations treaty on December 11, 1997. 

While a GHG-emitting entity might have chosen not to mitigate emissions in the past ten 

years, there should be no further latitude to delay actions. The longer the transition 

period, the more time such an entity can continue to conduct business as usual. 
3 As discussed in DRA7s opening comments,- D M  advocates application of a 

common benchmark based on a "lbs C02e/MWH" metric to all regulated entities 

beginning in the year 2012. Under an administrative allocation scheme, emission 

Opening Comments of San Diego Gas & Electric Company (SDG&E) p. 6. 

Opening Comments of Los Angeles Department of Water and Power (LADWP) p. 13. 
3 
'Opening Comments of DRA, p. 29. 


































